Marazion Surgery
Minutes of the Marazion Surgery Patient Participation Group Meeting on Monday 12th March 2018, at 6.30pm

	Present:
	Apologies:

	Dr Neil Walden - Chair
	Mr Brian Baker

	Mrs Juliette Benstead
	Mrs Kate Ford

	Mr Leslie Lipert
	Mrs Mary Baldwin

	Mrs Mary Page
	Mrs Janet Bullock

	Mr Michael Page
	Ms Tania Cannavo

	Mrs Heather Stewart
	Mrs Elizabeth Clarke

	Mrs Aileen Wheeler
	Mrs Serena Collins

	 
	Mrs Margaret East

	 
	Mrs Sandra Easterbrook

	 
	Mrs Susan Harrison

	 
	Mrs G Johnson

	 
	Mrs Trudy Jones

	 
	Mrs Jane King

	 
	Mr Michael Miller

	 
	Mrs Ann Miller

	 
	Mrs Pauline Needham

	 
	Mrs Fran Phillips

	 
	Mrs Jane Richards

	 
	Mr Colin Treleven

	 
	Mr Barry Webb


1.
Minutes of Previous Meeting:


The Minutes of the meeting on 20th November 2018 were agreed to be a true record.
2.
Matters Arising:

2.1
Friends & Family Test Results:  The posters documenting patient feedback since the previous meeting were made available to the group to read.  These posters were displayed in the waiting room and on the surgery website.  Feedback from patients was excellent with the vast majority of patients stating that they were extremely likely to recommend the Practice.  It was noted that other NHS services had the facility to text patients shortly after their appointment, to ask if they had been happy with their recent appointment; it was suggested that the practice could look into this.

2.2
Car Park:  It was suggested having a right of way sign at the joint between the old and new car parks to ensure that someone gave way.  

2.3
Consulting Rooms:  Further changes to the interior of the Practice to make more consulting rooms were being considered.

2.4
Medical Students:  Following excellent feedback from the students and from patients, the surgery was considering increasing the amount of work it currently did with medical students.  NW was aware that the course content was becoming more focused on community based rather than hospital learning.  The Practice felt inspired to be helping to train the doctors of the future.

2.5
New Staff:  There were new members of staff joining the nursing team, as Helen and Chloe were both due to take maternity leave, also trainee dispensers joining dispensary.  

2.6
Out of Hours Service:  The new NHS 111 Service had started but was run outside of the county at present.  There was a desire to bring this more locally so that they knew and understood the locality and the services available.

2.7
Accountable Care:  Because it sounded like an American privatisation scheme this had been renamed the ‘Integrated Care Service’.   NW would circulate information on when the next meeting was due to be held; this was to focus on care in the community.  Issues of nursing and residential homes, with convalescing beds available for local people were to be discussed.

2.8
Extended Access:  Practices in West Cornwall (including Marazion Surgery) and Practices in North and South Kerrier, were looking to work together in their localities.  Unfortunately they were finding that their creativity was being stifled by Government stipulations, however ideas were being considered.  In other areas this was likely to be incorporated into the out of hours service.
3.
Member Involvement:

Two patients had joined the PPG since the previous meeting and were welcomed to the group.  However those present were concerned that attendance of the meetings was quite small considering the number of members.  It was suggested that although information about the PPG was on the electronic noticeboard, the PPG noticeboard could be updated and made more attractive.  It was also suggested that prior to the next meeting members be surveyed to find out what day of the week, and at what time of day most members would be able to attend a meeting.  

4.
Report from Mr Miller:

Although not able to attend the meeting, Mr Miller was keen to share his experiences of attending the meeting in Bristol on 17th January.  His report, which was circulated with the Agenda, was read and discussed.  Mr Miller was to be thanked for taking the time to attend, noting that he was the only person to attend from Cornwall!  

The Quality and Outcomes Framework was explained to be a system that ensured that long term medical conditions were managed and followed up correctly, demonstrating and proving that practices were providing appropriate care.  These were embedded in the way the Practice worked.  
It was disappointing to note that Mr Miller had not received any communication or notes of the meeting, from them following his attendance.  The group would be interested to read any notes or feedback that Mr Miller might receive.  

5.
Health Watch Cornwall:

The results of the survey ‘Access to appointments with doctors in Cornwall – have your say’ undertaken by HealthWatch Cornwall were awaiting publication.  NW observed that compared to other parts of the country Cornwall did not have a problem with access.  
7.
West Cornwall Hospital:


Although WCH fit the Government bill as an urgent treatment centre, there was no guarantee that it would be classified as one.  It was agreed that it was important to ensure that it was, for the benefit of the community, so that patients did not have to travel as far as Truro.  It was also noted to have the most advanced CT scanner in the county.

8.
Practice Federation Working:


Eight local Practices were forming a limited company for the benefit of the community; this would allow the Practices to make grant and funding applications to underpin NHS Services in the area.  Legal advice had been taken on the best way to set this up.
9.
Care Coordinator Role:


It was planned to have a Care Coordinator in Practices, to liaise with hospital staff and to coordinate transport needs, for patients being discharged from hospital.  
10.
Edward Hain Hospital:


This was still being looked at.  There was a known need for community beds in Penwith and having a social care hub was being discussed.

11.
Community Mental Health Team:


NW outlined the ongoing work being done, working with the Mental Health Team to improve communication and resolve issues.
12.
Snow:


It was confirmed that the surgery managed throughout the recent snowy weather, with a skeleton staff who managed to get to work.  NW thanked local farmers and patients who had offered the surgery their four wheel drive vehicles and tractors, to enable the surgery to visit patients, deliver urgent medications and to ensure that staff got home safely.  Their help was invaluable during the snow and greatly appreciated.  
13.
Cancer Treatment:


The threats to cancer services in Cornwall were discussed.

14.
Date of next meeting:

On enquiry there were no topics or information about services offered by the surgery that anyone wished to learn more about. It was suggested that a member of staff could be asked to attend to answer anyone’s questions about services if they wished.


The next meeting would be held in June.  As discussed above in item three, a survey of when members would find most suitable to attend a meeting would be undertaken by Email prior to this.
Minutes were approved by Dr N Walden, Chairman, on 26.03.18
